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Officers 2017
 President …………..……Tony Schavone
 Vice-President ……………..…Rick Miller
 Secretary …………….………. Bert Wiest
 Treasurer………………..Michael Baddley
 NCCC Governor…..…..………Joe Orrico
 Webmaster……….…….Douglas Mariani
Newsletter Editor……………Debra Ruby

Board of Governors

 Sal Cruz
 Eric Ellsworth
 Wayne Heard
 Laura Schavone
 Donna Stewart
Dianne Wiest

Committee Chair
 Banquet……………………………..….TBD
 Car Show……………………Wayne Heard
 Care & Kindness…………. Dianne Wiest
 Charity……………………….Dianne Wiest
 Clothing………………………...Rick Miller
 Historians……………..……… Jan Works
 Meeting Hostess………..…Dianne Wiest
 Membership……………………Bert Wiest
 Public Relations…………Richard Cheek
 Raffle.…………………….…..…………TBD
 Sergeant at Arms….Ron DeBartolomeis
 Trophies/Awards……………Tom Cuccio

 Car Show Champion
 Rally Champion
 Auto Cross champion

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related
activities, such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans,
cruises, parades, etc.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National
Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations. CSS is
incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange, California.

 www.CalicintoRanch.org

Who We Are

CSS Family Updates

Releasing the doves at Pat Works’ memorial.

Our condolences go out to two of our members who lost their mothers
recently: Sarah Cheek and Ken Pence.



CSS Upcoming Events 2017

April 1  Open House at Patriot and Paws (Caravan leaving Hooters parking lot at 9:00 am)

April 7  Long Beach Grand Prix (we will have a Caravan on Friday 4/7 to the event
- watch the website for specifics)

April 15 Aero Wax Detail Day (Caravan details coming soon)

Please let us know of any events of interest to Club members.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

* SAVE your POP TOPS from cans for
the Ronald McDonald House! *

* Please bring your pop tops to our next
meeting and give them to Dianne.

Thanks!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
The Treacherous Ride Back with Brian…   Here he is smiling, earlier in the day.

The ride home from
Borrego Springs was a bit
scary since Brian didn’t
have any power steering.
We stopped in Banner to
look under the hood.
Then slowly and carefully
drove to civilization we
could recognize and ate
dinner at Phil’s BBQ.
There, Brian’s car got
safely towed.



The VP’s Column

The VP's Word
By Rick Miller

Wow, 3 months of the year are already gone, seems like we were
just at the banquet!

The Borrego Springs Cruise was a big success. We cruised a lot,
rarely separated over nearly 150 miles getting there. We had a
couple nice regrouping rest stops and a pleasant Country Club
lunch before taking on the sights around Borrego Springs. The
Flowers weren't as abundant outside the park as we had
hoped  but they  did show off a bit. The Serpents and Dinos,
Mustangs and Saber Tooth Tigers, Elephants, Camels, Giant
Prehistoric Birds, Tortoises and other such creatures weren't at all
bashful as most wandered quite close to the road and none feared
our intrusion.

I had a really great time and enjoyed having all of the 13 cars
that joined in on this journey. It would not have been so great were
it not for the participants, Thank You all!

So, what's ahead?

Corvette Racing, Car Shows, Rallyes, Poker Runs, Car Detailing,
the Big Bear Bash, the Bash Before the Bash, Picnics, Museums,
Club Bowling, Local Cruises, Long Distance Cruises and especially
 that event you've been wanting to share with the Club. Even with
all that's going on this year there's still plenty of room for your
event to be added to the calendar. Don't be shy, what you've got in
mind is perfect!

One of the future events that's a ways off is Tahoe 49. It's not til
September, but it is a bit of a journey and one that needs extra
time for planning and saving. I've spoken about this event a couple
times and can't only say enough how enjoyable it is. This is the
Corvettes of Fresno's 49th consecutive year of putting this event
on and they do a fantastic job of making you feel welcome and
insuring you have a good time. Corvette Super Sports has won the
Club Participation Award the last 3 years in a row. We've had from
10 to 13 cars register each year. I have it on good authority that
Santa Clara Corvettes is out to claim that Honor this year and is
currently registered more entries than CSS. An Information flier
and Agenda as well as a Registration form is on our website. Want
personal info?, seek out any of the 26 members who have
attended in the past. I know they'd love to share. The host club is
Corvettes of Fresno. They have posted pictures from past Tahoe
events. If you'd like to take a look go to:
www.corvettesoffresno.com.

I know, I sound like a travel commercial. Sorry, I just don't want
anyone to "wish they would have known about it sooner."

Easter is April 16th and Passover starts on April 10th this year.
Whichever your preference, Have a Happy Spring Holiday.

Save the Wave

President
Tony

Spring is here and Corvette Super Sports is beginning
another great year with a lot of upcoming events.

April starts off with the Open House at Patriots and Paws in
Orange. This is one of our charities we support and it would
be nice to have a good showing of members.

The Long Beach Grand Prix allows the corvette lovers to
park down by the beach next to the corvette tent. We get up
close to the world of the C7R race cars, watch qualifying
and enjoy the sounds of cars on the track.

The middle of the month has us travelling to Bellflower to
Aero Wax Company. This will be the third year of “Wax Your
Corvette Day.” Aero provides all the products and
techniques to clean and wax your own corvette. They
provide snacks in the morning and lunch at noon. Last year
we had 17 cars attend.

This is the third year I have put together the Corvette Corral
at the Muckenthaler Car Show in Fullerton. Last year we
had 25 cars with our own special parking place. It is a fun
time for the Club to get together for a casual day. There are
lots of nice cars to be viewed and good food to eat and
vendors to be seen. There will also be some “special” prizes
for the winners of the “Best Corvettes” voted on by the
public.

Your attendance at these events make for an exciting Club.
Be sure to put them on your calendar.

Tony
Save the Wave

(Answer to February’s Trivia Question): What was the
highest priced option on a Corvette?
The ZR-1 option in 1991-1993 ……. $31,683.

March Trivia: Did You Know? 47% of corvette owners hold
college degrees, higher than the national average … only
27% of all U.S. adults have a degree.

Corvette Time Line:  April 1, 1967.  The L88 Big Block 1967
Corvette sees its first action at the 12 Hours of Sebring
Event, winning its GT class and placing 10th overall.



Pat Works Memorial
March 4, 2017



Pat Works Memorial (Con’t)



Pat Works Memorial (Con’t)



Borrego Springs
March 19, 2017



Borrego Springs (Con’t)

Eric’s Pics below:



Borrego Springs (Con’t)

More of Eric’s Pics:

    Rick’s Pics below:

    More of Rick and Lynn’s Pics:



 Downey H.S. Open House
     March 29, 2017



CSS General Meeting Minutes
March 7, 2017

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Bert Wiest, Michael
Baddley, Douglas Mariani, Debra Ruby, Wayne Heard,
Rick Miller

Board members present: Dianne Wiest, Laura Schavone,
Donna Stewart, Sal Cruz, Eric Ellsworth

Members present: 50

A quorum was declared present by Secretary Bert Wiest.

Sergeant at arms Ron DeBartolomeis called the meeting to
order at 1901 thanking all assembled for the cards and
well wishes during his recuperation. Ron then led the
assemblage in the Pledge of Allegiance.

President Tony Schavone welcomed all, thanking them
for their attendance. He announced that the July meeting
will be held on Wednesday, July 5th. He also reported that
Patriots and Paws is in need of small appliances. The clean
car award will begin again next month, change your clocks
on Sunday.

Doug Utash, standing in for Wanda Utash accepted the
regional NCCC award for first place, ladies car show.

Donna Stewart introduced our guests, Joe and Linda and
Fred. New member Bill Wiznowski, returning to
membership was presented his notebook.

Dianne Wiest made a motion: “I move that the reading of
the minutes of the last general meeting be waived”. Karen
DeBartolomeis seconded the motion, the vote was called
for and the motion passed.

Secretary Bert Wiest then read a prepared statement to the
club:

“I am reading this as it will be included and recorded in the
minutes. I owe this club an apology and am humbly offering
it. At the end of the last general meeting, February 8, I
spoke about the submission in writing of motions before
the club. At the last board meeting several points were
brought to my attention and that I was out of line. First of all,
while the topic had been brought before the board for
some future discussion and future consideration, no motion
regarding this subject had been made and as of now, no
such policy exists. It was my mistake thinking that after a
brief and cursory discussion that this was the policy. I
brought this up as the secretary is constitutionally charged
with the recording and keeping of minutes, but I was wrong
to do so and am sorry. It should be mentioned that the
thought and purpose of writing these motions is to
preserve the historicity, veracity and accuracy of all motions
recorded within the minutes.  Secondly, I was in error
parliamentarily in being the one to announce this to the
club.

The correct procedure would have been for the President to
make this announcement, not myself. Also, I am told that my
tone in making this announcement was harsh and loud,
please know that such was not my intent. I am told that
several members have expressed confusion and dismay
over this situation, I bear the full blame and wholeheartedly
and sincerely regret it. I am truly sorry for my actions and
offer my apology to the club. If it is the desire and designation
of the club that I step down as secretary, I am prepared to do so.”

Treasurer Michael Baddley gave the treasurer’s report.

Vice President Rick Miller gave thanks for all who attended
Pat Works’ memorial at Sky dive Perris, there were 21 cars
parked on the tarmac. He mentioned that the upcoming events
were listed on the website and there is now an upgraded link
for club apparel on the website.

The March birthdays were: Tom Cuckoo, Sarah Cheek,
Richard Cheek, Bert Wiest, Don Pritchard, Steve Melton,
Will Grohmann, Phil Anderson, Sherry Anderson, Teresa
Cruz and Ron DeBartolomeis.

The March anniversaries were: Geoff and Ginger Girvin and
Will and Joyce Grohmann.

The Borrego Springs run is scheduled for March 19th.
Further instructions will be sent.

The dinner raffle was won by Bill DeForrest.

Drive magazine has an article on the Muckenthaler car show
coming up.

The club presented a gift to Jennifer Spencer for all she
does for the club.

Club business cards are available at the front table.

Care and Concern Chairperson Dianne Wiest reports that
Ann Meeuwenberg has been moved to a skilled nursing facility.

Webmaster Douglas Mariani reports the website is doing nicely.

Newsletter Editor Debra Ruby reiterated the for sale section
in the newsletter and that pictures and articles are always
needed and welcomed.

Car show chairman Wayne Heard announced that the car
show is set for October 21 at Hooters Anaheim.

The raffle winners were: Lynn Miller, Vicki Kump, Gary Maleski,
Jay Lynch, Doug Utash, Judi Spurr, Brad Lee and Bert Wiest.

The goodies were courtesy of Brenda Kalb and Debra Ruby.

The meeting was adjourned at 2030.

Respectfully Submitted,
Bert Wiest, Secretary



CSS Board Meeting Minutes
March 21, 2017

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Bert Wiest, Rick Miller,
Michael Baddley, Debra Ruby

Board members present: Donna Stewart, Laura Schavone,
Wayne Heard, Sal Cruz, Eric Ellsworth

Others present: Kathy Baddley, Lynn Miller

A quorum was declared to be present by Secretary Bert
Wiest.

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
1906, thanking all for their attendance. He read a thank you
note from Jennifer Spencer to the club for the gift card the
club gave her for all her efforts over the past several years.

Vice President Rick Miller reported on the Borrego run.
It was a leisurely drive and lunch at Warner Springs
then on to Borrego to view the wildflowers and sculptures.

Treasurer Michael Baddley gave the treasurer’s report.

Secretary Bert Wiest had no report, nothing being planned
now.

Newsletter Editor Debra Ruby needs the reports and
columns for the upcoming newsletter.

Care and Concern Chairperson Dianne Wiest was
absent, Bert reported for her that Ann Meeuwenberg
and Dave Alciatore are slowly improving. Ann is now in a
rehab facility and Dave is home after a bypass and
aortic valve replacement.

Car Show Chairperson Wayne Heard reports the show is
set for Oct. 21 and the flyers are in the works.

April 15 is the annual “wax your corvette” day, email to
be sent by Tony.

Downey High School Auto shop open house is on March
29. Plans are to meet at the Stonewood Mall parking lot
and caravan to the school.

Sal Cruz suggested the board consider paying for the
banquet in total this year. No action taken.

The next board meeting is April 18th.

The meeting was adjourned at 2012.

Respectfully Submitted
Bert Wiest, Secretary

Doug Utash, standing in for Wanda Utash
accepted the regional NCCC award for first place,

ladies car show.

The club presented a gift
to Jennifer Spencer

for all she does for the club.

Green for St. Patty’s Day!



NCCC PRESIDENT’s MESSAGE
MARCH 2017

Spring is here I think. As I look out my window it is 78 degrees outside and it is only February 22, 2017.
There should be snow on the ground and a temperature of about 20 degrees outside. Here in Chicago area we
have broken the temperature record for the last five days as it has been in the high 60’s to 70’s every day. The
grass is even starting to turn green. What is up with this?

On a brighter side, January 2nd 2017 registration opened up for the 2017 NCCC Convention in Bowling
Green, KY. Hotels and events filled up faster than anyone had expected. If you are on a waiting list for events,
hold on as the convention team is working on ways to get everyone entered in the events. NCCC promoted
this convention as the one to attend due to the National Corvette Museum, the Corvette Factory, the Motor-
sports Park, and all the sites and things to do around Bowling Green. Planning was done over two years in
advance and then the news that the factory would be shutting down in June for three months instead of the
normal two-three weeks for change over to the new model. What to do now? Many members were attending
the convention in KY to go on the tour of the Corvette plant. Now it is closed during the week of convention.

Keep in mind that what is happening with the plant being closed is like going to a fine restaurant to eat and
you order the meal and the waiter comes back and tells you they are out of green beans with the meal. Would
you get up and leave? There is more to the NCCC Convention than the plant tour. Convention is about friends
and members getting together for five days to have fun with their favorite hobby and their Corvette. Parties,
tours, events, and just having a good time in Bowling Green with everyone is what Convention is all about. And
who knows, maybe the plant construction will be done and we can still tour and see how the Corvette is built.
Never give up!

As the weather gets better every day, I encourage you to do things with your club, even if it is only to go out
to eat somewhere. Last Sunday 57 members from my club, Windy City Corvettes, went to dinner at the White
Fence Farm Restaurant and had a great time together. And then we all went home to bed because that is what
older people do. But it was great to get together. Get involved in your club. You never know what fun you can
have with just a drive out somewhere.

Events are starting all over the country as you read this. I encourage you to get involved in NCCC at some
level. NCCC is like belonging to a family. It is what you make of it. If you have a favorite place to go, share it
with your members and set a date. You won’t regret leading an event for others. Giving is when you receive.
Have fun this year.

Scholarship applications for any child or adult of a NCCC member are now on the NCCC web site.
Applications need to be in by June 15, 2017.

The new NCCC Corvette Raffle program is in its second year awarding cash or a certificate for a new
Corvette at the Bowling Green Convention this summer. You can order or buy tickets on the NCCC web site.

Have a great spring and fun doing what you enjoy doing. Life is too short not to.

God bless and see you soon.

Dave Heinemann
President NCCC



This arrived too late to include in the February newsletter, so I’m adding it to March.

Regional Membership Director’s Message
February 28, 2017

Hi Governors,

Since we have new governors this year, here is an introduction…

Allen Morris (Regional Executive), Joe Orrico (Regional Competition Director) and I (Regional
Membership Director) go to St. Louis, MO for the national NCCC meetings 4 times a year. We have
job-specific meetings on Friday night and the national governors meeting on Saturday afternoon.

As usual, in the order I wrote it down (more or less)…

Friday, February 24. Membership Committee meeting.

We had 19188 NCCC members at the beginning of renewals (October 14th, 2016) and 17669
members at the end of renewals (December 15th). We normally lose about 20% of our members
during the renewal process and about 10% renew late. We lost 8 clubs during the renewal process.
None of those are from the West Coast or North West regions. We did gain one club in the West
Coast Region, Corvettes of Bakersfield.

10958 renewal packets were mailed out and the last of them went out by the end of January.

We have a problem with split memberships (the Primary and Spouse are in different clubs). Since the
clubs don’t renew at the same time, it is very difficult to match up the Primary and Spouse.
Theoretically all mailings go to the Primary member but with a split membership the mailing to the
Spouse must be mailed separately.

There is a place in the NCCC membership database for the clubs to add their mailing address. When
you log in to the main menu there is a button, “Update Club Information”. Click that button and you
will see editable fields to enter your club’s info.

In the future it will be possible to print your own membership card on the national NCCC web site.

We finished 2016 with about $16,500 surplus.

We project to finish 2017 about $17,000 ahead, thanks to the cost savings that have been
implemented.

Enthusiast members are covered by the NCCC liability insurance.

It is suggested that each club print the club number on the club checks. This makes it easier for the
NCCC Treasurer to track where the money is coming from.

I received about 20 renewal packets that had been returned by the US Postal Service because of
address problems. Governors are asked to keep their members’ addresses up to date so this doesn’t
happen in the future. This also affects Blue Bars Magazine because the mailing addresses are taken
from the database. I will be mailing these returned packets to the appropriate governors and you are
asked to update the membership database with correct addresses.



RMD's Message (Con’t)

Saturday, February 25. National Governors meeting.

We were told that an unnamed person claimed that NCCC did not donate any money to NKF
(National Kidney Foundation). Treasurer Betty Parks went through the check register that was kept
by Patrick Dolan (the former Charity Director). She found that NCCC donated slightly less than
$750,000 since the early 1990s when the Charity program was begun.

It was mentioned that only 3 clubs have submitted newsletters to the newsletter contest (Corvettes of
Temecula Valley is one), which means the chances of winning are very good. The rules are online at
the main NCCC web site (http://www.corvettesnccc.org).

We need accurate email addresses for all the members so that President Dave Heinemann’s monthly
message gets to everybody. IT Director Walt Jenkins said our “reputation” online is lowered by email
bounces due to bad addresses.

There is a club web site contest. See the rules online at the main NCCC web site.

540 people have registered for the NCCC Convention in Bowling Green. There was some concern
because some people have made room reservations but did not register for any Convention events.
They thought that the non-registered people were taking rooms from people who will go to participate.
When I called to make a reservation I was told that all the rooms had been taken. I asked how much
it would cost for a room outside the NCCC block. The answer was $889 for one night. I looked up the
Holiday Inn on Expedia for Sunday night and the price was $900. Apparently the hotels are taking
advantage of the demand for rooms because of the total eclipse of the sun that will occur on Monday
of Convention week. Some tours still have openings. All the high speed and low speed slots are
taken (since then I was informed that the number of runs has been expanded and now everybody on
the waiting list will be accommodated).

Director of Sponsorship Debbie Lindsey said that the Eckler’s calendar has a discount code in every
month.

If an FCOA kid moves fill out the address change form on the main web site.

We now have over 1000 NCCC members on the NCCC members-only Facebook page.

I was considering not writing this message to you because you will get the full minutes of all the St.
Louis meetings from the NCCC Secretary in a few weeks. Allen said my “Reader’s Digest” version
would be read whereas the full minutes would not, so I decided to go ahead and write this.

That’s all for now. Comments and suggestions welcome.

See ya,

Cliff



Where You Can Find Corvette Parts and Merchandise

For those of you who have been into Corvettes for awhile most – or all – of the following will not be news to
you, but for you relative newcomers to the love of Vettes this offering is being made to help you find the parts
you may need for your classic or the trim add-ons you might want to buy to personalize your Vette or the
clothing, gear, etc. you might like to own to show others of your interest in the sport.

It’s amazing just how many publications are out there that are dedicated to Corvettes and how helpful many of
them can be. Following is a list and quick summary of the more popular catalogs that you might want to look
into. Most of them are available for routine periodic mailing if you request it, and most of them have a web site
from which you can peruse their offerings. Me, I prefer to receive the catalogs so that I can better see just
what’s out there I might not have not seen before.

The three largest, most popular catalogs with the most items that are non-“parts” are:

a. Mid America Motorworks, www.mamotorworkscom, (800) 500-1500;
b. Eckler’s Corvette, www.ecklersCorvette.com, (800) 327-4868;
c. Corvette America, www.CorvetteAmerica.com, (800) 458-3475.

Those publications periodically also publish catalogs geared specifically for a single generation of Corvettes so
when they ask you for the year and model you drive don’t be afraid to tell them.

Then there are catalogs that are almost exclusively for parts, especially of older model Corvettes:

a. Volunteer Vette Products, www.volvette.com, (865) 521-9100;
b.  J & D Corvette, www.jdcorvette.com, (800) 838-8353 (located locally in Bellflower, CA).

For trim and accessory items as well as clothes, furniture and the like, you should look at:

a. Corvette Central, www.CorvetteCentral.com, (800) 345-4122. They have an accessories catalog and a
separate catalog of parts, etc., for each generation of Corvettes.

b. Burston Marketing’s Corvette Collection, www.CorvetteCollection.com, (800) 653-1375.
c. And finally, the catalog from the retail store at the National Corvette Museum,

www.CorvetteMuseum.org, (800) 538-3883.

In addition to the above, you might also consider visiting the show rooms of Corvette Mike’s at 1133 North
Tustin Avenue and West Coast Corvettes, 1210 N. Kraemer Blvd., both are located near each other in
Anaheim just off the 91 freeway in Anaheim. They have a selection of GM authorized accessories and clothes
for sale, as well as an indoor Corvette sales room with used road gems. Both also maintain service
departments for  installing accessories and the like and for general maintenance of Corvettes. West Coast
Corvettes has a new catalog that was just released and is available for pick-up at the store. (Price is
pre-printed on each catalog as $12.95, but don’t be fooled, they’re free - just ask for one.)



CSS
Celebrations

March Birthdays
 3 - Tom Cuccio
 6 - Sarah Cheek
 7 - Richard Cheek
 9 - Bert Wiest
12 - Don Pritchard
13 - Steve Melton
19 - Will Grohmann
25 - Phil Anderson
26 - Sherry Anderson
26 - Teresa Cruz
30 - Ron DeBartolomeis

April Birthdays
 5 - Jim Cooper
14 - Connie Killian
16 - Linda Norris
17 - Vicki Kump
17 - Lynn Miller
19 - Kelley Roberts
25 - Jennifer Spencer
27 - Jay lynch

March Anniversaries
21 - Geoff/Ginger Girvin
25 - Will /Joyce Grohmann

April Anniversaries
 2 - Richard/Sarah Cheek
 8 - Doug/Jackie Lyon
12 - Don/Debra Prichard
21 - Greg/Chris Glodery
21 - Chris/Jennifer Spencer
27 - Ron/Karen DeBartolomeis



Connell Chevrolet helps sponsor our Corvette Club. They
have been family owned and operated by the Doddridge
family since 1989 when Paul Doddridge purchased the
franchise from John Connell. Paul is still active with the
dealership, but he also spends a lot of his time at his ranch
in Montana. His son Wayne Doddridge is the active
General Manager.

Connell Chevrolet was first opened in the late 1950’s and
was located in Newport Beach on Pacific Coast Highway.
Then in 1963, they relocated to Harbor Boulevard in Costa
Mesa.

Connell has one of the largest new, certified, and
pre-owned inventories in Southern California. If you’re
looking for a specific Tahoe, Silverado pickup, Corvette, or
a late-model used car or truck, chances are, Connell
Chevrolet has it.

And over the years, Connell’s Service Department has built
a reputation fixing your GM vehicle right the first time and in
a timely manner. They currently have more Chevrolet
Master Technicians than most other Chevrolet dealers in
the entire USA.

When you go to Connell for service ask for Todd Mack.
Todd has been a Service Consultant at Connell for over 20
years and is a recommended advisor in the Corvette forum.
For you “do-it-yourselfers,” Connell Chevrolet has an
expansive Parts Department. They are one of the largest
wholesale dealers in the area. And if they don’t have your
specific automotive part on hand, they can probably secure
it within a few days.

Lastly, let’s talk about the Connell employee family. To
many, their employment at Connell is not a job... It’s a
career. Many employees including the sales, service and
office personnel have worked at Connell for twenty years
and more. Even the outside vendors who help to support
Connell Chevrolet, have been within the Doddridge family
for many years.

Look for Wayne Doddridge next time you’re at the
dealership and introduce yourself. He is a family man with 6
children and supports the local community. He and
Connell Chevrolet help sponsor Orange Lutheran High
School, Crean Lutheran High, Costa Mesa High, Fountain
Valley High, Estancia High, the Orange County 4H clubs,
Newport Harbor Corvettes, Corvette Super Sports, Better
Business Bureau, Auto Club, Costco, Los Angeles County
Police and Fire Departments, the Orange County Fire
Department, Costa Mesa Police, Newport Beach Police,
Huntington Beach Police and Irvine Police.

Connell Chevrolet is located at:

 2828 Harbor Boulevard, Costa Mesa, CA 92626

 Sales (714) 546-1200
 Service (714)755-3335
 Parts (714)546-9400
 Website: www.connellchevy.com

In Other News:
Corvette Super Shots typically meets on the fourth
Saturday of each month with lunch afterwards. All are
welcome to join!

Editor’s Note: rubypics@aol.com

Hi everyone! Reminding everyone that I welcome pictures
and extra articles from other members as long as you send
them to me at least five (5) days before the end of each
month. I especially need pictures and copy (articles) for
events I do not attend!

Thank you, Bert W., for capturing the skydivers who spelled
out Pat’s name in the sky! Thank you to Eric E. and Rick M.
for the pictures from Borrego Springs. Thank you Eric, for
being my proofreader.

I submitted my application for the newsletter contest after
the RMD message was written. Wish me luck!

If there are any birthdays or anniversaries that I missed,
please email me so I can correct it for the future!

Remember to send me your business cards or other ads for
the For Sale page!

Thanks!

Debbie



Used with permission from
Connell Chevrolet



$$$ FOR SALE! $$$

DebraRubyPhotography.com

Thanks for attending
the Spring Craft Boutique in Brea!

March 18, 2017





April 20-22, 2017

Driver's Name: _____________________________________________________________________
Passenger:_________________________________________________________________________
Address: __________________________________________________________________________
City:____________________________________________ State:_________ Zip:________________

Home Phone: ( )___________________________Cell:_________________________________

E-Mail:__________________________________________________________________________

Corvette Year: _________ Color: ______________________ License Plate: ___________________

Club Affiliation: ____________________________________________________________________

Entry Fee for Full Event Includes: Free meet & greet Thurs. nite, Couple Single
Dinner Show (1 single, 2 couple), Car Show & Poker Run,
plus 1 t-shirt, 1 poker hand, goody bag and dash plaque. $180.00 $130.00
T-shirt size (circle 1): S M L XL XXL XXXL
Extra T-Shirt @ $15.00: S M L XL XXL XXXL $_______ $_______
Additional Poker Hand(s): _______ @ $5.00 each $_______ $_______
Late Registration Fee: If postmarked after March 20th 2017: $20.00 $_______ $_______
(T-shirt order guaranteed if registration postmarked by March 15th)
TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED: $_________ $_________

Make checks payable to: " Corvettes of Bakersfield" Mail to: Corvettes of Bakersfield
P.O. Box 22065
Bakersfield, CA 93390-2065

For more information, please call Bob Vella at (661) 809-7387, nvcorvettesales@gmail.com

LIABILITY: In consideration of the acceptance of the right to participate. Entrants, participants and spectators release and discharge Corvettes of Bakersfield,
Inc. (COB) from any known or unknown causes whatsoever that may be suffered by any entrant or participant to his or her person or property. Event management
reserves the right to restrict entrants or their guests to behavior deemed acceptable during any and all activities of this event, including the right of eviction from
the premises if necessary. Participants wishing to leave their properties on the premises understand that they do so at their own risk. No exhibition of speed will
be allowed. The undersigned entrant acknowledges, by his or her signature as having read and understood the above liability statement and waives all claims
as car owners, guests, children and general public agree to permit COB to use magazines, newspaper, radio and television, before during and after the event and
hereby relinquish any rights to the materials whatsoever. All advertising and publicity rights are reserved by the COB. Liability to include passengers.

Signature of Driver: ________________________________________ Date: _______________
Signature of Passenger: _____________________________________________ (required)

Contact the Riverside Resort Hotel & Casino at (800) 227-3849 and reference "C/COBGC" to get special hotel room rate.

Check this box if you plan to attend the Thursday Night Meet & Greet…………
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RUBY’S DINER • 245 N. Harbor Dr. • Redondo Beach • CA

Saturday• May 6,

REGISTRATION 8:00am - 10:00am • TOWELS DOWN 10:00am • TROPHIES AWARDED
3:00pm

PARTICIPANT REGISTRATION $30
(AFTER APRIL 26, 2017 --- $40)
REGISTRATION FORM AT:

WWW.THEVETTESET.COM or contact:
JOHN TULLY (310) 378-4062, email:
jtul01@aol.com
or LINDA TULLY (310) 619-6900

The Vette Set

NCCC Sanction #
TBD

[Note: Non-NCCC entrants are NOT covered by NCCC
insurance]

CORVETTES WILL BE JUDGED TO
NCCC STREET

CONCOURSE with TROPHIES IN
ACCORDANCE

Al l GM Beach Classi c

ALL PROCEEDS GO
TOSPECTATORS

4 2 n d V e tte S e t C a r S

FREE TEE SHIRT with PRE-

**El Camino College scholarships for students pursuing automobile



42nd ANNUAL
VETTE SET CAR SHOW

“All GM Beach Classic” The Vette Set Sponsor

THE VETTE SET 42nd ANNUAL CAR SHOW • May 6, 2017
Show Check-in or Registration from 8:00am – 10:00am ONLY!!! Judging 10:00am – 1:00pm

Pre-Registration by April 22, 2017: $30.00 Donation
Late or day of Registration: $40.00 Donation (NO Event Tee Shirt)

(Please print)
PLEASE—NO CANOPIES, UMBRELLAS OR TENTS AROUND CARS. THANK YOU!

Name: (First)___________________________________Last)________________________________________

Name: (First) __________________________________(Last) _______________________________________

Address: ______________________________________________City: ________________________________

State _____________________________ ZIP _____________Telephone No. (_____)____________________

Email Address: ____________________________________ (acknowledgement will be sent by e-mail)

Model: _____________________________________Year: __________ Color: _________________________

Club Affiliation: (If any) _____________________________________NCCC No. : _____________________
Spouse or Companion NCCC No.: _____________________

IMPORTANT NOTE: NCCC Entrants MUST present current NCCC card for points’ award
Class: ¨Stock ¨Modified
Registration for: ¨Corvette ¨GM Car or Truck ¨Display Only (Car not judged)

ONE EVENT TEE SHIRT WITH EACH PRE-REGISTRATION
Registration ($30 pre-registration by April 22, 2017, $40 after and day of show) = $______
Event Tee Shirt Small Medium Large XLarge XXLarge
One Free w/Pre-Registration ---- ____ _____ ____ _____ ______ _FREE_
Additional Tee Shirts ($15 ea) -- ____ _____ ____ _____ ______ = $_______

Make Checks Payable to: “The Vette Set, Inc.” TOTAL = $______

ENTRY FORM VOID WITHOUT DONATION.
All Proceeds Will Be Donated To El Camino Scholarship Foundation, automotive students.

MAIL TO: The Vette Set , c/o John Tully, 21 Roanwood Dr., Rolling Hills Ests, CA 90274
Send Questions to: jtul01@aol.com

For information contact: John Tully (310) 378-4062 or Linda Tully (310) 619-6900
Thank You

View prior Car Shows, info on The Vette Set and Car Show at:

www.thevetteset.com



Consequences


